MINUTES OF LITTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

6th JANUARY 2016 AT 7.30PM, LITTON VILLAGE HALL

Councillors Present:

Chris Pointon (Chair), Chris Ake, David Raynes, Nicola Ashley, Elizabeth Rugman,
Visitors:      

Harvey Siggs
Harvey Siggs

1. Somerset Rivers Authority.  Improvement works already carried out have coped very well with the recent heavy rainfalls over the Christmas period.  Very little flooding,  The SRA met this morning with SoS to discuss the SRA becoming a precepting body and interim funding from Central Government to continue until the precept legislation begins.  This year enable Local Councils to add a 1.25% raise on Council Tax to support the funding of the SRA.  This will be shown on a separate line.
2. SCC Budget.  SCC saw further reductions in grants from Centrals Governments Autumn Statement.  SCC looking at raising the Council Tax, which has not been increased for some years.  Central Government have allowed a 2% increase for Adult Social Care plus the 1.25% for the Somerset Rivers Authority.
Apologies:  

Matthew Wire, David Fry
Minutes Last Meeting

Minutes from November and December agreed and signed off by Chris Pointon.
Matters Arising           
Risk Assessment.  Noted that no changes required.  
Broadband.  A Parish Council member has discussed Litton exclusion from faster broadband connection with MP for Wells, Mr Heappey and has been in contact with “Connecting Devon & Somerset”.  They have Government funds and are currently out to tender for “Phase Two”.  Litton Parish Council will do nothing more until Phase Two is confirmed.  We may be included so must await developments.  We still wait for details from BT of all properties connected to Cabinet 1 in Ford.  It will include a few properties technically in Hinton Blewitt.   
Declaration of Interest

None.

Planning

Spring Villa.  2015/2662/TCA works/felling of trees in a conservation area.  MDC had no objection.
Finance
Precept.  Cllrs discussed budgets and forecasts.  £1k taken out of the Reserve Account this current tax year to go towards Village Hall works.  Any future works Village Hall works in 2016 will be for redecorating and minor floor repairs.  Possible expenses for next tax year is possible funding towards helping to provide faster broadband for the Parish.  Therefore, it was agreed this Precept will be for £4000K Proposed by CA, seconded by DR.  All agreed.    
Correspondence

To be read at meetings by Chair and any important information passed round table for Cllr’s inspection during meeting.

ANOB Council.  Correspondence received from ANOB regarding possible candidates.  LPC not to nominate any Cllrs.
Matters for Discussion    
Potholes.  More potholes appearing, minor ones also in Greendown.  Somerset Highways intend to include Litt Hill on their repairs.
Meeting closed at 8.15pm
Next meeting Wednesday 6th January 2016, all residents welcome.

Litton Parish Council Website: www.littonparish.co.uk
New email address for Litton Parish Council: lpcparishcouncil@gmail.com
LPC require 2 Councillors.  If interested please contact a Councillor or Clerk, Debbie Jackson, on 241355
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